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Dear Chair Lively, Vice Chair Gamba, Vice Chair Levy, and Members of the 

Committee, 

My name is Jenny Pompilio and I live in Portland. I support House Bill 3081 “One 

Stop Shop 2.0” because it will make it easier for Oregonians to take advantage of 

rebates and incentives on home energy-efficiency upgrades. I have found it difficult to 

navigate the energy-efficient landscape which has made it harder to investigate and 

subsequently invest in solar panels and a heat pump for  our home. I support HB 

3081 because One Stop Shop 2.0 aims to offer live support to help users navigate 

the hundreds of available upgrades and rebates. I would get direct assistance from 

someone in my region to make my home projects more affordable, connect with 

trusted contractors, and be able to ask questions along the way. This would be great! 

We lost power for weeks last year during the Winter Apocalypse storm of January 

2024 and it would be great to have solar power to help us when the next long power 

outage occurs (ie the Big Earthquake!).  

Thank you for your support of House Bill 3081. 

Sincerely, 

Jenny Pompilio MD, MPH 


